




























²In 2020, the increase in businesses requiring support and the Business Equity COVID-19 Relief Fund resulted in an increase
of strategic advisory hours and hence, an increase in expenses to provide the critical support needed. In 2021, the number
of businesses supported decreased back to pre-pandemic numbers for advisory hours and FBE also focused on optimizing
our programming to improve cost efficiencies.
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